duding Past Aux. Pres. Close to 40 years as a member.

Still promoting Branch and Aux. FRANK NICKOLSON - As Branch treesurer now, for his keen eye in financial endeavors as past Canteen Chalrman and now executive member, for his many long hours he puts in for the betterment of the Branch.

Certificate of Merit Award Winners Ladles Auxillary Elizabeth Kemshead-Past Pres., past Treasurer,

hard worker for many years.

Aleda McCartney-Charter member hard worker for the auxiliary. Still active. Maggie Murphy-45-yr member, done much work in

those years. Loved by all. Hazel Preston-40, odd year member, now on executive, many years hard work, still active.

Lil Roney-Charter member, contributed much in pest years.

Maude Shepheard-Charter member, still attenting meetings, worked hard-in past. Winnifred Smith-40 odd year member, has done her share of work, over the years.

Jan Emmerson-25 yr. member, 1st vice in past, past president and now pres. of Aux. Jessie Hayes-Many long hours as Banquet Con-

venor. Done Bantam Hockey Tournament for many years, invaluable service. Anne Collins-40 yr. member, past secretary, very

active during her many years as member. Jean Reld-Past president, past secreatary, now 1st vice; 30 yr member next year, Always worked hard for

Certificate of Merit Award (1988) (1988) To Teresa Harrison-to a non-member-for her outstanding job for so many year assisting with poppy campaign. No matter what the weather, always topping last years receipts.

Certificate of Merit Awards Branch 120 Members

Mery Allan-Due to his efforts Branch 120 pipe band was started. This dates back 8 years ago. Now Pipe Major. Doris Chambertain-Car Club Chairman, part-time Bar Steward, hard worker, Aux. executive.

Pat Chamberlain-Past 2nd Vice, Parade Marshall, now Sgt.-At-Arms, serving now as 2nd vice keeps watchfull eye on Legions club, room activites.

Bruce Collins-Past exec. member, past membership chairman, served as Zone secretary. Colla Cousins-Was past commander of Air Cadets Squardron No. 756, and has again resumed that position,

Steamer Emmerson-Many times guest speaker at Branch functions and M.C. duties.

most respected.

Fred. Tut Harrison-Was responsible for our Remembrance Park, the moving of our cenotaph, now on executive as House Chairman, very active member. Chuck Hennessey-Honourary member, never

refuses a task asked of him, works on bar, in kitchen. Given members much pleasure with his humorous car-Rod MacDonald-First commander of Air Cadet

Squardron No. 756. Hard worker and many hours dedicated to Cadets. John J. McCarthy-Was Branch Service Officer, is now Zone Service Officer, past executive member. Cer-

tainly a knowledgeable man in regards to Branch and Service matters. Joe Poirer-Another honourary member who never refuses a job offered him. Worked hard for Air Cadets, Car Club, co-chairman, Ways and Means, chairman of Im-

perial Section. Archie Pollock-Worked many many years on Poppy Campaign during Rembrance Week and did exceptional job.

Jack Timpson-Is past executive member, helped present treasurer set up financial system, is past membership chairman. Bob Reynolds-Honourary member, his handy work can be seen in our beautiful lounge particularly our brick

bar. A credit to have as a member. Doug 'Duffy' Wilson-Past executive member, past 1st vice. Most active in many areas over the years.

Buster Hale, Jim Yates

Percy King Ken Hergert Jim Emmerson Jim Bradley Earl Emond Roy Bradley Denny Wright Herman Nicholson J.J. McCarthy Gord Browne Harold Shenk

Georgetown District High School

PARENT'S NIGHT

Monday, April 12, 1976

7 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.

Parents are invited to come to discuss the progress of their Son--Daughter with the subject teachers.

FOLK

AN ONTARIO SECONDARY SCHOOL FOLK FESTIVAL

R

INCLUDES: FRIDAY NIGHT HOOTENANY 7 - 11 P.M. \$1.50 SATURDAY PRELIMINARIES 9 - 4:30 P.M. \$1.50

SATURDAY EVENING CONCERT 7:30 - 11:30 P.M. \$2.00

WEEKEND PASS - 33.75 WORKSHOP ON FOLK INSTRUMENTS

JENNY TAYLOR—helped many years with the Branch bingo many years ago and is now helping the Legion honour Comrades

Legion Lines



By Roma Timpson

To start with I would like to begin my column by thanking Bill Johnson of the Georgetown Herald for his time and excellent coverage of our first Honours and Awards Night held last December 12 and again on our second such evening April 3. It is my pleasure to work with Bill in respect to Legion and Branch coverage and photographs, and hope we continue to work together in the future in bringing to the

people of Georgetown and

Pat Chamberlain.

vicinity the exceptional work of Branch 120.

Our donations, involvement in community affairs, help to youth and sports groups, hospital, mentally retarded, and the town of Georgetown are of general concern to us. That is evident by all members, but through the newspaper it is brought to the attention of all citizens.

The many men and women so honoured in December, April are but a few of the many who give of their time and talent to keep the Branch's involvement before the public eye and more work is in the planning stages.

Thanks so much for your fine coverage and for your help in keeping our involvement in Branch affairs before the public and making them aware of the great organization the Royal Canadian Legion truly

Certificates of Merit

presented by Buster Hale to (from right) Merv Allen,

Bruce Collins, Doris Chamberlain, Colin Cousins,

by Tom Elliott to Rod MacDonald, Tom Elliott,

presented by Ralph Hawes to (from right) Chuck

Hennesey, Jan Emmerson, and Tut Harrison

presented by Tut Harrison to (from right)

Bob Reynolds, Jean Reid, and Jake Timpson

Joe Poirier and J.J. McCartney.

Thank you, Roma Timpson PHO, Branch 120

We had a fantastic turnout for our second Horours and Awards Night last Saturday evening. 'Mae' McLean did an exceptional job as M.C. and Past President, Ralph Hawes, 'Buster' Hale and Norm Ward, along with President Denny Wright, Harold Badham, Pat Chamberlain, Tom Elliott and Tu' Harrison were happy to

present awards. Guests present from out of ·town were our Zone Commander, Bernie Greenfield and his wife Bernice, from Mississauga Branch; our Zone P.R.O. Chartie Heath, and his wife Kay, from Port Credit Br.; and Bill Greenfield and his wife Mabel from Milton Branch, Our three lady guests are most active for their respective branches as branch

members. The Service Medals presented to Jenny Taylor and Frank Nicholson are for exceptional service to the Branch and will only be given from November, 1975 to November,

1976. Other recipients are being considered for future presentation. This is a special medal to commemorate the Legion's 50th anniversary.

Music was provided by Pete Edge, D.J. and a levely buffet was served before midnight. Jimmy and Maggie Murphy were here for the evening and we were glad to see them boking so well.

There will be another such night in a few more months and it is hoped that all who were present last Saturday will come out again and see your friends and comrades honoured.

As Mac pointed out, "Don't leave all the decisions to the H and A Committee. If there is someone you believe should be honoured, let the committee know the name and your reason and they will be considered."

Pres. Denny Wright thanked Mac for his job as M.C., all committee members and welcomed all present.

Bowling in New Toronto on Saturday resulted in our team of Marion Carney, Charlene MacCormack, Barb Burns, Linda Wrights, Marg Rayner and Ann Nickolson placing. sixth. These girls will go to Sudbury for Provincials. Charlene and Linda had over 1,400 in their doubles and

Charlene held hi-triple with 877. Prize winners were. Freida Handy, Hazel Dumper, Dot Hicks, Marg Innes, June Greig, Barb Burns who won a \$25.00 draw.

Still on sports, our Wednesday Night Men's Dort League believe in keeping things in the family circle. The learn of the "Hustlers" did Just that, when they hustled to a first place finish. Nice going fellows. Members are, Del Beaumont, Brian Beaumont (I heard you held the team together all year Brian), Jim Scarlett, Ron Scarlett, Ray



50 Year Service Medal Awards Denny Wright, Branch 120 president presented 50 Year Awards to (top) Jenny Taylor and (below) Frank Nicholson.





presented to (from left) Teresa Harrison, Maggie Murphy, Aleda McCartney, Maude Shepheard, Elizabeth Kemshead, Winifred Smith.

Inglis and Rene Martin. Sadness has again struck our Auxiliary and our Branch. We were so sorry to learn of the death of Jerry Osborne's brother, Bud Parsons, and Dave Osborne's mother on

Friday, To Jerry, Dave, Joan and families we offer you surmost sincere sympathies. Again, we have lost another friend and member. This time it saddens me to tell you that Harry Atkinson died Sunday morning while in Brampton Hospital. Harry had just returned to work a few short weeks ago, after a lengthy Ulness and long recuperative period. Harry had spent time on the Branch executive, had been Membership Chairman and had helped Lloyd Boyd on our service Committee, along

kind, fellow. He had many friends and

Mrs. C.J.

Mrs. C.J. Moore, a nine-year

resident of Georgetown.

passed away suddenly on Friday, March 26, at the age of

Following a memorial

service held in Willowdale

Mrs. Moors was buried in Thunder Bay where she had

lived prior to moving to this

She is survived by daughters

Barbara (Mrs. C.G. Preece) of

Willowdale, June (Mis. D.M. Wisharti of Sherwood Park,

Alberta, her son, Charles of Georgetown and five grand-

predeceased by her husband

Mr. C. J. Moors who died in Thunder Bay in 1944, and a

sister. Berrice Thornes, of

Mrs. Moors was

Obituary

Moore

England where Peter is at the present time and we extend to him and his family our sincere sympathics at this time. Imperial Section Dimination Draw, March 14.

Tickets behind bar or from Ralph Hawes, Joe Polrier. This Saturday is section dimination draw and dance. with bar and door duties. A \$15.00 a couple; first ticket personal family friend, Harry draw at 8:30. will long be remembered as a Tom Clarke is in friendly, humorous, cheerful,

Georgetown Hospital following what was believed a heart

was well known and active, not

only in Legion, but the Masonic

Lodge and the Anglican

Church. Our most heartfelt

sympathics are extended to

Helen, son Jim, Harry's

brothers and sister and all

their families at this difficult

of Joe Barrow, father of our

We also learn of the passing

Our best wishes to you Tom. Charlie Day still in Georgetown, looking well, and feeling pretty good. Keep it up. Tommy Harlow is in again also and we hope he improves

Leon Radeliffe had his leg injured in a fall last week.

226 QUEEN ST. E 451 : 6000 Hotel Brampton 90 DELUXE ROOMS, COLOUR OR BAW TV'S AIR CONDITIONED BAR & LOUNGE NIGHTLY ENTERTAINMENT MEETING & BANQUET FACILITIES

APPEARING IN THE "POW WOW LOUNGE" APRIL 5th TO APRIL 10th

FROM 5 TO 160

"BILLY ADAMS"



Also Daily (12 to 2 p.m.) Roast Beef Luncheon `2.00 Full Course Dinner 12.95

'Happiness - Pow Wow Lounge - Mon. to Sal. 4 6 pm Happiness - Red Barrel Room - Mon. to Sat. 12 noon to 6 pn No Joans or T-Shirts - Friday & Saturday

Help AT G.D.H.S. CAFETORIUM RED CROSS APRIL 9th & 10th

24 hour Answering Seren e	В	RAMALEA CINEMAN 7	45
1	STARTS FRIDAY	LIP STICK	Restricted
2	STARTS FRIDAY	The Man Who Would Be King STARRING SEAN CONNERY MICHAEL CAINE	ADULT EMITAINMEN
3	NOW PLAYING	THE STORY OF O	Restricted

FREE PARKING . THEATRE PHONE 457-8200

ACTON AUTO BODY

SPECIALIZING IN...

ALL TYPES OF BODY WORK

- . COLLISION REPAIRS
- FRAME STRAIGHTING
- . WELDING, PAINTING, FTC.

APRIL SPECIAL

PAINT JOBS ON AVERAGE \$190.00 CARS REDUCED TO

Everybody has a car, With which He Iravets near ann far. And tots of money you invest So give your car the very best Don't let my lock go dim and shoddy Visit Acton Auto Body.

17 Angus St. Acton

8° 1870

-REGISTRATION-GEORGETOWN BASEBALL ASSOCIATION

Saturday, April 10th - 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. Saturday, April 17th - 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

Gordon Alcott Memorial Arena and Stewarttown Hall -7th Line (Traflagar Rd)

\$14. per player — \$30. for family of 3 or more Ages 6 thru 18 - proof of age required